
 

 

TO:  Cannon Falls City Council 

FROM: Neil Jensen, City Administrator 

SUBJECT: Proposed Annexation of property owned by Josie Hayes and currently  

  located in Cannon Falls Township  

DATE: January 19, 2021 

 

 

Proposed Annexation of property owned by Josie Hayes and currently located in Cannon 

Falls Township.  A Planning and Zoning meeting was held on Monday, January 11, 2021 to 

consider a proposal by Josie Hayes to begin annexation proceedings on her property currently 

located in Cannon Falls Township into the City of Cannon Falls.  Planning Commission 

approved the proposal unanimously on January 11, 2021.   

 

The following exhibits are enclosed to further describe the proposal: 

 

1. Survey by Johnson & Scofield Inc. 

2. Imagery Survey by Johnson & Scofield Inc.  

3. GIS overhead depiction of PID 280070100. 

4. Property description by Johnson & Scofield Inc. 

5. Application from Josie Hayes proposing annexation 

6. Copy of R-3 Medium Density Residential District ordinance 

 

The proposed annexation would allow for future residential development in the City of Cannon 

Falls.  It is also being proposed that this property is zoned R-3 Medium Density Residential 

District once the annexation is complete. 

 

To take input on the annexation of the property a public hearing must be set with a 30-day notice 

to the Cannon Falls Township Board and all abutting properties.   

 

It is staff’s recommendation to set the public hearing on March 2nd, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. to 

take input.   

 

  



CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA 

 

RESOLUTION NUMBER 2534 

 

PROPOSED ANNEXATION OF PROPERTY OWNED BY JOSIE HAYES OWNER OF 

PID 280070100 AND CURRENTLY LOCATED IN CANNON FALLS TOWNSHIP INTO 

THE CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

 

 

 WHEREAS, Josie Hayes has made application for a partial annexation of PID# 

28.007.0100 (12.4 acres), currently located in Cannon Falls Township and is further proposing 

that it be zoned R-3 Medium Density Residential District upon completion of annexation; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the Planning Commission reviewed the Annexation Application on January 

11, 2021 at their regularly scheduled meeting; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the Planning Commission finds the granting of the proposed annexation and 

zoning classification recommendation reasonable and in conformance with the City of Cannon 

Falls Comprehensive Plan.  

 

 WHEREAS, The Cannon Falls Planning Commission hereby recommends to the Cannon 

Falls City Council that the application for a proposed annexation and zoning classification 

recommendation be moved forward to the City Council. 

 

NOW THEREFORE LET IT BE RESOLVED BY THE CITY OF CANNON FALLS, 

GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA, that a public hearing be set by the City Council to take 

input on the proposed annexation of 12.4 acres owned by Josie Hayes on March 2, 2021 at 6:30 

p.m. 

 

ADOPTED by the City Council of Cannon Falls this 19th day of January, 2021. 

 

 

       CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

 

       ____________________________________ 

       John O. Althoff, Mayor 

 

ATTEST:________________________________ 

                 Neil Jensen, City Administrator 






































